
 

September 27, 2023 

Retroactive Rates for Freestanding Skilled Nursing Facilities, Level-B, 
(FS/NF-B) 

 

Dear providers, 

 

In September, Medi-Cal published a new rate schedule for Freestanding Skilled Nursing 
Facilities, Level-B (FS/NF-B) claims. The rates will be retroactively reimbursed back to 
January 1, 2023 per the Department of Health Care Services (DHCS) update, which you can 
find here: https://www.dhcs.ca.gov/services/medi-cal/Pages/AB1629/LTC.aspx 

 

The Health Plan of San Mateo (HPSM) will identify and adjust all the impacted claims. 
Providers do not need to rebill or submit adjustment requests.  

 

Please direct questions to the HPSM Claims Department at ClaimsInquiries@hpsm.org. 

 

Thank you for your continued commitment to our community,  

The Health Plan of San Mateo 
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